
	
Highlights	

Committee-of-the-Whole	Meeting	
Rocky	River	City	School	District	

Board	of	Education	
01/10/18	

	
COMMITTEE	REPORTS	

	
Curriculum	Committee	–	Ms.	Olander	

• Ms.	Olander	reported	that	teachers	Don	MacDonald,	Chandra	Juhasz,	and	Matt	England,	led	26	
students	on	a	field	trip	to	Case	Western	Reserve	University	to	learn	about	STEM	careers	and	
research.		The	teachers	are	hoping	to	turn	this	into	an	annual	field	trip	for	students	interested	in	
STEM	fields.	

• Ms.	Anderson	reviewed	the	updates	to	the	2018-19	RRMS	&	RRHS	course	catalogs,	which	will	be	on	
the	January	18	business	agenda	for	approval. 

	
Facilities	Committee	–	Dr.	Fancher	

• Dr.	Fancher	reported	that	the	Facilities	Committee	would	soon	post	a	RFQ	for	the	energy	
conservation	project.		A	Facilities	Committee	meeting	will	be	scheduled	to	review	the	bids	in	the	
coming	weeks.	

• Ms.	Leitch	added	that	she	would	like	our	recycling	program	to	be	added	to	the	next	Facilities	
Committee	meeting	agenda.	
	

Finance	Committee	–	Ms.	Leitch	
• Ms.	Leitch	reminded	the	group	that	the	Finance	Committee	meeting	would	take	place	on	Thursday,	

January	18	at	6	PM	in	the	Fireside	Room.	
	

Policy	&	Legislation	Committee	–	Ms.	Beach	
• Dr.	Shoaf	reported	that	there	are	no	policies	to	be	updated	at	this	time.	

	
School	Community	–	Ms.	Goepfert	

• Ms.	Goepfert	reported	that	the	State	of	School	Address	would	take	place	at	noon	on	Monday,	
January	29	at	the	Don	Umerley	Civic	Center,	the	Town	Hall	meeting	is	scheduled	for	Monday,	
March	5	at	7	PM,	and	the	Annual	Basketball	Challenge	Cup	would	take	place	on	Friday,	March	16.	

• Ms.	Norman	reported	that	she	would	have	a	resolution(s)	to	approve	contracts	for	Before	and	After	
Care	at	the	January	18	business	meeting.	

• Ms.	Olander	shared	that	Community	Challenge	reported	an	excellent	turnout	for	the	New	Years	
Eve	Skate	on	December	31.	
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